
 



  Greetings  from Worship and Music! 
 
Communion – Beginning in February we will be starting with a 
continuous communion in the front of the church.  Communion 
assistants will be needed.  A sign up sheet is on the bulletin board if 
you can help at either the early or late service. 
 
Farewell Luncheon – Sunday, February 19th will be Pastor Thomas’s 
last day with us.  We will be having a combined service at 10am 
followed by a luncheon in Fellowship Hall.  Please join us as we thank 
Pastor Thomas and his lovely wife Nancy for his service and assistance 

this past year and a half.  Worship & Music would like to especially thank him for his efforts in raising 
funds for our new organ, helping to return to in person worship, changing bulletin styles, introducing 
the new ELW liturgy and livestreaming the  service, conducting Bible studies and for his memorable 
sermons each week as well as the selfless hours that he gave ministering to those members and their 
families that were experiencing illness, the death of a loved one, change of life, baptism or catechism 
and other life events.  We have been blessed to have had him be a part of our church lives.   From 
everyone on the Worship & Music committee, Thank you for your faithful service! 
 

New Pastor -   Pastor Deb Staniszewski will be assuming the role of pastor at St. Paul’s on February 
20th.  Her first service will be on February 22nd for Ash Wednesday at 7pm.  Please give her a warm 
welcome as she joins our church family and leads us in worship.  We encourage you to reach out to 
your friends and neighbors and invite them to one of the many special programs or Sunday services.  
We are looking forward to a bright future!  If you are in need of pastoral care, please call the office at 
570-223-9422.  Below is a list of some upcoming services as we head into the Season of Lent.   
 
 
Spiritual Formation Programs for Lent 
Wednesday Evenings  6pm Soup 7:15 Program 
March 1 – Visio Divina (Seeing with the “eyes” of the heart) 
March 8 – Meta  (Loving Kindness Meditation) 
March 15 – Taize (Contemplative Service) 
March 22 – Lectio Divina (Listening to scripture with our hearts) 
March 29 – Holden Evening Prayer (Service of Song) 
 
Holy Week 
April 2 - Palm Sunday – 8:30 & 10AM 
April 6 - Maundy Thursday – 7pm Agape Feast with Light Mediterranean Fare 
April 7 - Good Friday – 7pm 
April 9 - Easter – 8:30 & 10AM  
 
 
 
 



Lenten Soup Suppers – Sign-up sheets for Lenten Soup suppers are on the board.  If you are able to 
provide soup, bread & butter or a beverage, please sign up.  Services will be on Wednesday evenings 
in March at 6pm in Fellowship Hall.  Show us your soup skills, people! 
 
Altar Flowers and Bulletins - Commemorate a special date or celebrate a special person with flower 
arrangements for the altar.  Bulletin sponsorships are also available.  Check out the bulletin board to 
sign-up.  Checks may be given to the Church Secretary or Dana Strohl.   
 
Service Assistants – Thank you to all those who signed up for the month.  Sign-up sheets for 
February and March are on the bulletin board.  Your help as an acolyte, greeter, lay reader or 
communion assistant is most appreciated. 
 
Celebration Hall Building Fund – For those who would like to make a donation to offset the 
mortgage on this wonderful building that serves as a gathering place for the local community please 
make your check payable to St. Paul’s Lutheran Church and write on the note Mortgage Reduction. 
 
Share Your Ideas – We welcome your ideas for worship, music and activities that Worship and Music 
could introduce in the New Year to spread the word of St. Paul’s to the community and make your 
church life more meaningful. 
 
Yours in Christ, 
Worship & Music 

         If you are interested in joining the      
                 Altar Guild contact Nancy Fritz we can use your help.  

 

Celebration Hall Building Fund Chart  



              A Parting Message from Our Interim Pastor 

Dear friends, 

Nineteen months ago, I accepted a contract to serve as your interim pastor. I indicated that I 
would serve until a new pastor arrived. I am leaving on Sunday, February 20. Pastor Deb 
Staniszewski begins work as pastor on Ash Wednesday. February 22.  

It has been a pleasure to share the journey of faith with you. Even in difficult moments, in 
hospitals, or at the grave, we were blessed with the presence of the Holy Spirit. I’ll remember 
baptisms, funerals, coffee hours, Bible studies, singing, times with young volunteers in the food 
pantry, sharing of clothing, the Friday Ladies, visits with Margo, praying, preaching, 
celebrating the meal, fellowship, and friendship. I’ll recall, with a smile, a communion class 
with Madeline, a seven-year-old! We laughed and cried, mourned, danced, ate too much cake, 
and welcomed new people. We acquired a new Allen Organ, formatted user-friendly bulletins, 
and redesigned the 8:30 worship service. We have survived cold weather and spent time 
celebrating the company of bees and animals.  Our lives have been knit in a fabric of faithful 
service to Jesus Christ. I thank you. Nancy adds her thanks, also.   

We have bonded and grown in wonderful ways while experiencing mercy, grace, joy, and love! 
The Lord has blessed us in more ways than we know. God is with us.   

If we take a snapshot of the congregation in February 2020 and hold it alongside today, we see 
a church we recognize and a church transformed through the grace of God. The responses we 
acted upon due to the pandemic and all the measures initiated before and after my arrival  — 
indeed, all that we have accomplished together — took optimism and dedication, which you 
generously shared. Three years ago, none of us could have predicted ZOOM meetings or the 
live streaming of worship. I am sure; just as we have done these things, with strong leadership 
from the Church Council, so, too, they will continue for the worship and praise of the Living 
Lord.  

We may not have accomplished everything I had hoped for, but we accomplished much 
together. It was my covenant with this congregation and the Northeast Pennsylvania Synod that 
I would serve you in a particular way, including preparing you for your next pastor. You have 
called a new pastor, so it is my time to exit. 

On February 20 our interim ends.  I’ll step down that day, and Pastor Deb will step in. My love 
and thanks to you. After that day, we will continue to pray for each other and ever be the friends 
we are. Give Pastor Deb the same support and encouragement you gave to me. 

I wish you all the best in this new season that you are about to begin. May you grow in faith, 
hope, and love, worshipping the Lord with your whole heart, mind, body, and soul and giving 
thanks to God. 

Pastor Thomas 



                                               

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

  
    
    
       
    



       FOOD PANTRY FEBRUARY             FRIDAY LADIES 

               THURSDAY the 9th and 23rd     Every Friday  9:00am – 12:00 noon 

         9:30am – 12:00 noon                   

       Contact Wanda with any questions.  

         
       
       
       
           
               
             
 
 
            

                    COFFEE HOUR  

Looking for people to host (helpers available)                                             
Sundays after the 11:00am Service                                             

    Every Tuesday from 11:30am – 
       12:30 pm.  
         
         
         
         
         

           Homemade Honey 

CELEBRATION HALL RENTALS         You can purchase from 
Please call the office for phone number     Laura or Alan  
or see Sonji Patrick for information.                                                During Sunday coffee hour.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 
               

  



         FEBRUARY 2023      

          

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 2 3 4 
   Praise Team 

6:30pm 
Choir 
6:30pm 

Friday 
Ladies 
9:00am – 
12:00noon 

 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 
5th Sunday after 
Epiphany 
8:30 & 10:00am 
Pastor Thomas 

 

 Bible Study 
11:30 – 
12:30pm 

 
 

 Food Pantry 
9:30am – 
12:00noon 
 
Choir 
6:30pm 

Friday 
Ladies 
9:00am – 
12:00noon 
 

 

 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 
6th Sunday after 
Epiphany 
8:30 & 10:00am 
 
Pastor Thomas 

 Bible Study 
11:30 – 
12:30pm 

 

Praise Team 
6:30pm 

Choir 
6:30pm 

Friday 
Ladies 
9:00 –  
12:00noon 

 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 
Transfiguration of 
Our Lord/ Last 
Sunday after 
Epiphany 
Combined 
10:00am service 
Pastor Thomas 
Luncheon 
following Service  

 Bible Study 
11:30 – 
12:30pm 

Ash 
Wednesday 
7:00pm 
Service 
Pastor Deb 
Staniszewski 

  
 

Food Pantry 
9:30am – 
12:00noon 
 
Choir 
6:30pm 

Friday 
Ladies 
9:00 – 
12:00noon 

 

26 27 28     
First Sunday in 
Lent 
8:30am 
 
10:00am 
Contemporary 
Service w/ Praise 
team 

 Bible Study 
11:30am – 
12:30pm 

     


